
High School Board Report September 21,  2020 
 
1. We had a great start to the year having all students in class the first two weeks.  Teachers were 
able  

to share with students schoology and google classroom.  Students were taught how to complete  
work daily remotely if we moved to Hybrid. 

 
2. We had our first case of Covid in the school.  We learned about how to contact trace from the  

Department of Education, which was different from what was shared previously.  When planning  
for our Return to Learn, we were told that if you cannot social distance wearing a mask would  
protect students from having to quarantine. Guidance released on September 3, stated that with or  
without a mask a student needed to quarantine if they were closer than 6’ for 15 minutes.  Our  
classrooms are not big enough to meet that requirement causing us to switch to our Hybrid plan.  

 
3. Moved to Hybrid September 8th. Teachers and students did a great job of transitioning and classes  

were off and running with communication through email, Facebook, and Apptegy.  Some students  
had some technology or scheduling issues the first rotation, but by the end of the week students 
were getting use to the schedule.  We have had students meeting on an every other day rotation in 
person to help with sequencing of classes.  We will reevaluate our plan on September 25th to see 
if we continue with Hybrid or switch to another delivery model.  
 

4. Homecoming week was different this year due to the circumstances of what could and couldn’t be  
done due to Covid.  This year we were unable to hold a parade or dance.  Our hallways were not  
as decorated as they have been in the past. On Friday, it continued to rain and the band was unable 
to perform. The switch to Hybrid also limited the students in the  building making it a different 
experience.  This year we held the King and Queen Coronation as a ticketed event while live 
streaming to the public. A huge thanks to the Student Senate that worked with Ms. Nelson to line 
up events for students. It may have not been the Homecoming of the past, but we were able to hold 
it unlike some schools who just canceled. 
 

4. Students and staff have been doing a great job wearing masks and social distancing at school.  Our  
 cleaning procedures and practices have helped to slow down the spread of Covid among students  

and staff. Through contact tracing, our cases of infection have been from outside school events. 
 

5. We have several students that are choosing to take classes online this semester for health reasons  
or family choice.  We are meeting with those students to check in on progress and challenges.  
Edgenuity is the program we are using to make sure students are getting or core curriculum. 

 
 
 
 
 
 


